

STRICTLY PERSONAL

26th April, 1982

The Rt. Hon. Margaret Thatcher, M.P., Prime Minister, 10 Downing Street, London SW1.

Dear trime himileer

Rine Minitar

Blave replied

AR 274.

Thank you for your letter of 22nd April. It was my pleasure to call on 15th April and I greatly appreciated your time and sympathetic hearing for what I had to say.

I fully understand the indication that messages conveyed to the Islanders, whether referring to our own employees or not, have to rest on private initiative. I have to hope that, as intended, they will prove helpful and be supported if the need arises.

As you say, most of the Stanley population have moved out to Camp, apparently leaving less than one hundred and fifty in Stanley. Recent television interviews have suggested that the whole population is pushing to get out. That has not been the impression I have been receiving and I therefore pursued the subject again in a telex conversation yesterday (Sunday). I am attaching copy of the telex exchange, from which you will see that our (English) Manager in Stanley and his (local born) Secretary expressed the view that "most who are left will stick it out", and that our (English) Manager in Darwin also still holds that opinion. Of course their views might change with circumstances and, as you say, there are no means of getting a wholly free and collective view on this and other issues under present conditions.

I agree that there must be doubts about permission for a general evacuation but the spontaneous replies from Stanley as late as yesterday were still indicating that flights are still available to those who wish to leave and it is to be hoped that door will remain ajar. I was notified on Friday that there would be another flight out on Tuesday.

I was delighted to see and hear the messages on your behalf that anyone wishing to leave should not be deterred by financial considerations. From a public relations point of view, even appreciating reservations about precedents creating problems elsewhere, I would like to suggest that the Foreign

/Office could be

P.S. Since dictating the above, I have been able to have a

further exchange with the Islands today, which was a great relief. So that you have the flavour of their comments, I am attaching copy of the whole exchange.